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Dec. 28, 2014










______________________________________________________________________________

Editor’s message:  Hoping everyone had a lovely Thanksgiving and a great Christmas celebration. The weather was a bit weird with January type cold followed by a lovely thaw in December that left us with a brown Christmas until the afternoon of December 25th. At least the white snow makes everyting look so lovely.

_____________________________________________________________________________
Next Meeting will be at the Land O Lakes Show on Saturday Jan. 2, 2015, 
______________________________________________________
Meeting minutes: November 22, at the Mlps kennel Club show.at 3:10 p.m. with 13 members present.

There was considerable discussion on the problem of lowered entries at the shows in the past year,including at our specialties in August. Our entry was down about 40%. One reason was the number of local wires that had finished in the past year and another reason was that people were not breeding as they felt there was very little of a pet market.

Vicky Barker, as show chair announced that we had hired Wood Wornall for the Thursday classes and Patty Keenan for the classes on Friday. There seems to be a problem with our Thursday judge since we have heard that the AFTC has hired him for the sat. AFTC specialty. Vicky is investigating this and will report at the next meeting. The order of showing at the specialties was discussed and the majority agreed on the following. Sweeps, will be  followed by obedience in the morningand that followed by the regular classes in the afternoon. Exact times were not available yet. Obedience will be in building c as usual. 
Elections were held and since there were no nominations from the floor, the nominating  committee’s nominees were elected. 

Our officers and board for 2015 are as follows:

President- Vicky Barker

Vice-president: Deb Nelson

Secretary:Virginia Matanic

Treasurer:Donna Johnson

Board of Directors:

Betty Seaton,and two directors who have one more year to serve are Colleen Hermann and Elaine Powell.
Discussion was held about a new venue for our specialties as the parking problems at Lake Elmo are getting quite difficult. Those sites will be investigated by the board.

A question was raised about a grooming seminar, but the response was that we had planned 2 seminars and had very little interest when it came to attending. In contrast the Obedience seminar was well attended and made money. We are looking into having a Barn Hunt in conjunction with our 2015 specialties. Donna Johnson is in charge of planning.

An announcement was made that the associated terrier groups are working on organizing a Group 4 (Terrier Group) club and plan for future terrier group specialties. The meeting of that group was to be held in the afternoon

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Virginia Matanic, Secretary

